
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

This information is additional to that supplied and is for information purposes only. I will not 

make it public unless it becomes relevant at some stage in the future. I would suggest that the 

council consider the information supplied below and consider how it may affect the children 

of Neath-Port Talbot. 

In 2019 I provided the council with information that identified child abuse in Play Education 

material written by Play Wales. The purpose of this abuse I would suggest is to create 

vulnerable children through physical impairment and mental trauma.  

This information is from the Wikipedia page of the former Welsh Assembly Minister Simon 

George Thomas.  

"On 18 September he was charged by Dyfed-Powys Police with three counts of making 

indecent images of children.  

He pleaded guilty to three counts of making indecent images at Aberystwyth Magistrates' 

Court on 3 October 2018, having made over 600 such images and videos. On 31 October 

2018 he was given a 26-week jail sentence, suspended for two years by Mold Magistrates 

Courts and ordered to remain on the sex offenders register for seven years." 

The 2016 NPT Play Strategy follows the same principles as the subversive play education 

material supplied to NPTC in 2019, those principles are intended to create vulnerable 

children.  

Neath-Port Talbot Council have been aware since 2019 that the Welsh Government are 

funding educational material that is in effect instructions for the play workforce to abuse 

children and have done nothing apart from cover this up.  

The 2019-2022 NPT Play Sufficiency document provides the location of every play facility 

supervised and unsupervised in the county borough with additional information such as 

children's ages catered for etc. If this is submitted to Play Wales and/or the Welsh 

Government itself then it is submitted to an organisation with a history of paedophiles and 

subversion.  

Please consider that Jimmy Savile abused children for 46 years in state run facilities before 

he was posthumously brought to justice. He did so because people were frightened to speak 

up, they refused to take responsibility for their role in the protection of children. Nobody in 

government listened until it was too late.   

This is not a report of child abuse, I have already reported child abuse to you. It is an 

opportunity for the council to identify that they need to reconsider the information they have 

already received. The council should consider that Simon George Thomas would most likely 

have had connections in his role as a child abuser within the Welsh Government that are still 

in place today. Some of those connections may belong in an organisation that masquerades as 

a charity teaching subversive methods of play. 


